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RE: File 160588 - Charter amendment creating a Housing and Development Commission 
(second draft) 

Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

Should the proposed charter amendment be approved by the voters, in my opinion, it would have a 
minimal impact on the cost of government. 

The proposed amendment would increase the cost of government by approximately $190,000 
annually to fund the cost of a new city commission which would have oversight over the 
Department of Economic and Workforce Development and the Department of Housing and 
Community Development. These funds would provide for a commission secretary, commissioner 
compensation, and costs such as preparing public materials. 

The proposed amendment establishes the Housing and Development Commission consisting of 
five members, two appointed by the Mayor, two by the Board of Supervisors, and one by the 
Controller. Commission members must have significant affordable housing development or 
community development experience. The commission would have the authority to appoint, 
evaluate, and remove the department heads of the three departments. 

The commission would be required to review and make recommendations to the Board of 
Supervisors regarding proposed development agreements and conveyance of certain surplus City 
property. The commission would adopt rules to create competitive selection processes for 
development of affordable housing on City property and expenditure of the City's affordable housing 
funds. Additionally, the commission would review any proposed ordinance that would set or change 
the minimum or maximum inclusionary or affordable housing obligations for housing development 
projects, prior to any Board of Supervisors hearings. 

Sincerely, /1 
I I Note: This analysis reflects our understanding of the proposal as of 

A I the date shown. At times further information is provided to us which 
may result in revisions being made to this analysis before the final 

Ben Rosenfield Controller's statement appears in the Voter Information Pamphlet. 

Controller 

415-554-7500 City Hail • 1 Dr. Canton B. Goodlett Place • Room 316 • San Francisco CA 941024694 FAX 415-554-7466 


	Page 1

